
 
 

Board of Selectmen 
SPECIAL MEETING 

May 21, 2013 – 4:00 PM 
Town Hall  
MINUTES 

 
1.0 First Selectman Joyce Okonuk called the meeting to order at 4:05 pm. Selectmen Linda Finelli and John 

Bendoraitis, and Administrative Assistant Patti Handy were also present. Audience: 1. 
 

2.0 Recreation Coordinator Sandra Tremblay was present to request that the Selectmen approve the cost for 
repairing, painting and refilling the Town Pool. Tremblay explained that she had obtained a price of 
$4,041.42 from Savol Pool Company of Windsor, CT for draining, sandblasting and painting the pool and 
repairing several tiles around the edges. The Town has worked with Savol Pool for many years and has 
always been satisfied with the quality of their services. Tremblay also had obtained the following prices for 
refilling the pool: 

• Kleen Water Company: $2,600.00 
• Irish Spring Water Company: $2,500.00 (paid at delivery). 

 
Okonuk recommended that the Town pay for the draining and repairs from the TIP account and the 
Recreation Commission pay for the cost to refill from their revenue account. Tremblay agreed. Motion 
made by Okonuk, seconded by Finelli to approve the bill for $4,041.42 to Savol Pool Company of 
Windsor, CT for the draining, sandblasting, and tile repair at the Community Center pool, funds to 
come from TIP Acct. #208-00-510-5100. Vote: Yes, unanimous. It was noted that the Recreation 
Commission will pay $2,500.00 to Irish Spring Water Company from their revenue account.  
 

3.0 Tremblay, on behalf of the Rec Commission, requested approval to hire/rehire summer staff for the Town 
Pool as recommended by the Recreation Commission. She explained that most of the staff are returning 
from previous years and would be paid the same wages as last year until such time as the 2% COLA 
increase for part-time non-union staff is approved. Motion made by Bendoraitis, seconded by Finelli to 
hire one (1) Aquatics Director at $14.76/hour; three (3) Water Safety Instructors at $11.08/hour and 
three (3) Lifeguards at $10.11/hour. Vote: Yes, unanimous.  
 

4.0 Okonuk explained that she had received a letter of resignation from custodian Richard Chabot 6/30/2013, 
which is the end of his current contract. Okonuk asked the Selectmen for approval to go out to bid for 
janitorial services for Town buildings. Motion made by Finelli, seconded by Bendoraitis to authorize 
the First Selectman to solicit bids for janitorial services for the Town Hall, Community Center and 
Fire Safety Complex. Vote: Yes, unanimous.  
 

5.0 Motion made by Finelli, seconded by Okonuk to adjourn at 4:20 pm. Vote: Yes, unanimous.  
  

 
Respectfully Submitted,  

 
Joyce R. Okonuk, First Selectman 
 


